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M I N U T E S

REGULAR MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, November 10, 2018
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii 96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Dane Alani, Joel Cho (9:39 a.m.), Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, Don Patterson, and Jeff Segawa
Excused:  Chris Akamine and Clyde Ota

2. Membership:  Dyllon Asami, David Camerson (9:37 a.m.) Ron Flormata, Mike Miyashiro, Doug Moises, Tom Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Rhani Naki, Norm Ota, Evelyn Racpan, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, Myles Tamashiro, and Stan Young
3. Ho’opono:  Rusnell Pascual-Kestner of DVR, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guest:  DAG Lori Wada
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Don called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Following the reading of the September 9, 2018 minutes, Dane moved to accept the minutes as submitted. Steve seconded and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Airport Renovation Updates:
a. Kona Airport:  VFS Bruce reported that they met with the contractor to discuss expansion of the facility. Joel reported that an interim project is in process that is also a part of the overall expansion.
b. Maui Airport, Gate 27:  Stan reported that the architectural plans were submitted for permitting.
2. Kona Courthouse:  VFS Bruce reported the building was boarded up, exterior looks complete, but no landscape done.  The SLA will be working with the architect to project start date for our facility.
3. Status of Kaneohe Marine Corps Base:  Kat noted because of the unusual circumstance with the blind vendor moving in the middle of an existing teaming partner contract, this new operational support agreement and management services agreement will be a tri-party agreement between the blind vendor, the SLA and the teaming partner which identifies this is a partnership and, if the blind vendor moves to another facility, it’s agreed that the SLA is asking the teaming partner to stay on board and continue facility operations until another blind vendor can be moved into the facility. 
DAG Lori reported legal fees are up to $45 thousand, which includes the $15 thousand from BCI.  This includes legal fees for the recent TRO and the preliminary injunction hearing on March 1, 2019.  She reported they are also working on contract negotiations.  We currently have bridge contract in place.
Stan is requesting reimbursement for startup costs incurred for the bridge contract.  This expense was deferred to the Budget and Finance Sub-Committee.

RECESS AND RECONVENE:

Joel recessed the meeting at 9:54 a.m. and reconvened at 10:02 a.m.

OLD BUSINESS (continued):

4. Schofield Army Base:  DAG Lori reported on a recent victory for the SLA in Texas on a case similar to Schofield’s case reference issue preclusion.  More importantly, a letter from Betsy DeVos clearly states that DFA contracts will be covered by the Randolph Sheppard Act.  The hearing for Schofield is now set for May 2019.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Blind Vendor Promotion and Transfers:  Kat reported the following movements as follows:
a. Stan Young moved to BVO effective November 1.

b. Virgil Stinnett moved to Kaneohe Marine Corps Base effective November 1.  Virgil will continue in NSA until a teaming partner is obtained and new blind vendor is awarded.

c. Norman Ota will be moving to #55 Matsunaga Tripler in mid-December.  Meanwhile, Mike Miyashiro is helping with facility operations until Norman moves in.
d. Dyllon Asami is moving into #69 Kamamalu Building in mid-December after equipment and furnishings are moved from PWC.

Subsequently, #41 District Court and #48 State Office Tower are vacant and both announcements will be mailed on Thursday, November 15, 2018.

Kat added that Gena Avilla at Aupuni Center in Hilo will be taking a leave of absence effective December 28, 2018 due to health issues.  She’s interested in the 1-year leave of absence which allows her to possibly return and apply for any vacancies up to 1 year.  A vacancy notice for this facility will be forthcoming.
Joel gave Mike Miyashiro their gratitude for taking Matsunaga Tripler on short notice and keeping the facility open.

2. Draft Policy on 1-Year Leave of Absence:  Joel noted that normal practice is if someone left for whatever reason, they were able to return to program; normally, they would attend New Visions and training, they retain their license, however, they lose points over the course of time because evaluation is only good for a year and no submission of P&L. There was also discussion on eligibility for retirement and health insurance benefits.
Following discussion, Joel deferred this item to Promotion & Transfer Sub-Committee.
3. Sunshine Law Amendment:  Joel noted legislation has given us another option on the format of minutes which will be a written summary of the meeting.  It will still include roll call, agenda items, and committee action taken.  Along with the minutes, a full recording of the meeting will be provided, at request, which will also be posted to a website.  The recording is to be time-stamped relative to the agenda item without having to listen to entire recording.
Following discussion, Joel asked to add the Sunshine Law amendment to these minutes.  This item tabled.

4. VS #48 State Office Tower Feasibility:  Kat noted that she has been monitoring the feasibility of vending facilities for consideration whether facility should be kept or returned to the building, namely in the past 3 years of movements.  The first step is to put it out for bid to licensed blind vendors and if there are no applicants for a facility, she recommended that it go to committee.
After further discussion, Joel tabled this item to next meeting.

5. Selection of Additional Interview Panelists:  Deferred.
6. Policy on Equipment Purchases:  Deferred.
PROGRAM REPORT:

1. RSRA Balance:  Kat reported that the balance of the RSRA as of November 7, 2018 is $2,063,523.21.

2. Vacant Account Clerk:  Kat informed the committee that we lost our account clerk.  The internal announcement to fill this vacancy has been posted.
3. VR Report:  Rusnell Pascual-Kestner reported on the protocol for equipment purchases for the airports using VR 110 funds through September 2019.  These purchases are subject to federal regulations, Title 2 CFR 200, and requires us to do prior approval process; subsequently, he suggested that we plan 90 days prior to purchase because request will need to be submitted to VRA then to RSA for approval.  Both the initiating office and VR admin office will retain and keep inventory of all purchases utilizing 110 funds.
He also reported although DVR is in support of the renovations, he informed the committee of DVR’s current situation, which may directly affect DVR’s ability to support the renovations.  DVR is still in active order of selection with about 524 applicants on the wait list and in $1.8 million pending penalty due to a 2017 deficit; these mitigating circumstances will have to be considered in terms of the agency’s ability to support the airport renovations.
NEW BUSINESS (continued):

7. VS #66 NSA Cost of Transition (i.e. Inventory and Equipment):  Kat reported NSA is a very large operation comprised of about 40 employees, 2 cafeterias, 2 mini marts, vending machines, and a coffee kiosk and will require a teaming partner.  We approached Blackstone who is very hesitant because the current conditions will require $250 thousand at the onset to be able to turn around operation and be profitable within 1 year.  One option is to contact another teaming partner.  Another option is to breach contract and leave; however, in doing so, it will adversely affect the SLA’s ability to bid for future contracts.  Kat reported on BCI’s assessment on improvements to increase customer base, such as bringing in a management team, training, a new POS system, new menus.  Kat will be gathering additional information from BCI on the alternate teaming partner, Elior, or another teaming partner, and also a breakdown of the projected work that requires $250,000.  This project will be subject to a tri-party agreement.  Another consideration for the overall cost is the turnover of equipment, product inventory, and possible purchase price.
Following discussion, this item was deferred to the Budget and Finance Sub-Committee.
NEXT MEETING:
To be announced. 
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
Respectfully submitted:
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